
 TOWN OF LISBON

BOARD MEETING

JUNE 14, 2017
LISBON TOWN HALL

Present: 
Supervisor James Armstrong 




Councilman Susan Duffy
Town Clerk Donna McBath




Councilman Gary Jarvis








Councilman Robert McNeil




Absent: Councilman Nathanael Putney, Highway Superintendent Timothy Dow
Guest:  Lisbon Central School Board President Larry Doyle, Superintendent Patrick Farrand,
Head Building Maintenance Worker Chip Stemples

1.
Meeting Called to Order for the Town Board Meeting 



Supervisor James Armstrong called the meeting to order at 1:04 PM
2. Pledge Allegiance
3. Lisbon Central School Communication
Mr. Doyle, Mr. Farrand and Mr. Stemples spoke with the Lisbon Town Board members concerning the consolidation of the bus garage and highway town barns. Mr. Doyle stated that the school had been given $50,000 to purchase property from Senator Richie’s office.
Discussion was held concerning the generator and electricity for the water pumps and the option for electricity. The electricity to the water pumps equaled the cost of the water bill to the school.

Discussion was held concerning what kind of switch should be installed, a manual or an automatic switch.  Manual, someone needed to turn the generator on if the power went off. Or could install an automatic switch by which if the power wnet off for a certain amount of time, the generator would automatically turn the generator on.

Councilman Duffy made a motion, seconded by Councilman Jarvis that the Lisbon Central School would be responsible for the electricity for the water pumps and would not be charged for water. Also, an automatic switch would be installed for the generator to be turned on automatically if the power went off.




Ayes – 4
Nays – 0
Mr. Doyle inquired if Town Clerk McBath would be interested in collecting the 

school tax for the coming September, as the tax collector for the school was retiring. No 

decision was made.

4. Minutes Approvals – April 12, 2017
5. Approval of Town Clerks Report for April 2017
6. Approval of Justice Reports for April 2017

Councilman McNeil made a motion seconded by Councilman Jarvis to approve the Meeting Minutes of April 12, 2017, Town Clerk’s Report for April 2017 and Justice Reports for April

2017.






Ayes – 4
Nays - 0 
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7. Michelle McLagan – Director of Hepburn Library
Ms. McLagan informed the board that she was applying for a grant from North Country Library
 Systems.  The Library Board Members wanted to repair some on the second floor as in repair plaster holes, wood work that had been damaged and replace a carpet.  Onto the first floor, a room would be refurbished, so they could move the historian from the front of the building to the refurbished room. Outdoors, a sign would be set up and the front steps would be repaired. Ms. McLagan asked the board if the Lisbon Board Member would write a letter to say that the Library would be open for another 10 years or more and was willing to give money to the Library in the future.
Councilman Duffy made a motion seconded by Councilman Jarvis to asked Supervisor Armstrong to write a letter stating that the Library will be open for 10 years or more and the Town of Lisbon will be giving the Library money in the future.









Ayes – 4
Nays - 0

8.
Approval of Abstracts and Town Supervisor’s Report
	a.  General
	$16,381.99

	b.  Highway
	$40,360.82

	c.  Water
	$140.00

	d.  Sewer
	$291.82

	
	

	Total
	$57,164.63


Councilman McNeil made a motion seconded by Councilman Jarvis to approve abstracts and
Town Supervisor Report.



Ayes – 4
Nays – 0
8. Highway Superintendents Report – Was not present
9. Liaisons

A. Campground

1. Councilman McNeil asked for all beach and campground employees that are paid lower than $9.70 state employment wage be raised to $9.70 per hour state employment wage. Discussion was held.

Councilman Duffy asked how many employees are working at the Beach and Campground at this date of time. Bookkeeper Blair stated that we have 6 maintenance works, 5 office workers and 20 life guards/WSI.  Supervisor Armstrong asked if we need to have a minimum life guards? Campground Director O’Neil stated that when there is a beach is full that there has to be 4 life guards on duty.

Councilman McNeil made a motion seconded by Councilman Jarvis to raise all beach and campground employees paid below $9.70 be raised to $9.70 at the state employee rate.









Ayes – 3
Nays – 1











Councilman Duffy

2. Councilman Duffy asked if all campers we paid up today and all campers are paying for their campsite.  Campground Director stated that the campers are all paid up to date and all campers were paying for their campsites.

3. Discussion was held concerning when the payroll needed to be into the Supervisor’s office.  Mr. O’Neil was informed to have payroll into the Supervisor’s Office by Friday morning before payday.
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Con’t Liaisons

4. Discussion was held concerning when all voucher with invoices needed to be turned into the Supervisor’s office.  Mr. O’Neil was informed that all voucher signed with invoices needed to be turned in to Supervisor’s officer the Friday before the second Wednesday of the month.

5. Mr. O’Neil informed the board members that he was in the need of a new desk

that could be locked up.

12. Executive Session – Concerning Union Contract

Councilman McNeil made a motion seconded by Councilman Duffy to go into executive session concerning Union Contract at 2:50 PM.

Councilman McNeil made a motion seconded by Councilman Jarvis to return to the regular

 meeting at 3:10 PM.

Con’t Report from all Liasons

B. Planning Board – Code Enforcement Officer McDonell – 

· CEO McDonell informed the board members that Stephen Wallace and Mark Hyde attended a training in Canton

· The board members were informed that there are 2 businesses looking at purchasing the old Morningstar sales park.  CEO McDonell informed the 2 businesses that if there was anything he could do to help the businesses that do purchase the land, he would be happy to help.

· Building Permits for new homes are down from last year

· Supervisor Armstrong stated that he was informed from the State that the Town had a farmer in Lisbon who had a violation against him.

13. Old Business

A. Grant – RVRDA – Councilman McNeil stated that the Town received the grant from the RVRDA for the addition of 15 sites. The Town of Lisbon will be receiving $212,496.00 from the St. Lawrence River Valley Redevelopment 
Agency. 

14.New Business
A. Town Clerk McBath informed the board members that two of the board members needed to do an audit of the offices of the Town of Lisbon.  Councilman Jarvis and Councilman McNeil offered to do the audit.

B. Town Logo – The board members were informed that the Town of Lisbon needed
 a Logo.  Discussion was held, no decision was made.

15. Adjournment

Councilman Jarvis made a motion seconded by Councilman McNeil to adjourn the meeting at 3:50 PM.






Ayes – 4
Nays - 0
Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk
